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DECEMBER 22, 2011 
 
CIRCULAR NO. 39/11 
 
TO MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 
 
Dear Member:    
 
TURKEY - NEW FUEL OIL SULPHUR CONTENT REGULATIONS 
 
Members whose vessels trade in Turkish waters should be aware that, effective January 1, 2012, new 
regulations concerning limits on the sulphur content of fuel oil used by vessels in Turkish waters and 
on board Turkish-flagged vessels will enter into force.  A copy of the relevant circular issued by the 
Turkish General Directorate of Marine Transport is appended hereto. 
 
The circular suggests that the forthcoming requirements will be as follows: 
 

 All vessels either alongside in Turkish ports or sailing within inland waterways shall use fuel oil 
containing not more than 0.1% sulphur by mass.  
 

 All passenger vessels engaged on regular routes shall, while within Turkish territorial waters, 
use fuel oil containing not more than 1.5% sulphur by mass.  

 
 Turkish-flagged vessels, when sailing within an Emission Control Area (ECA), shall use fuel oil 

containing not more than 1.5% sulphur by mass. However, notwithstanding this regulation, 
Members will be aware that the overriding priority is compliance with MARPOL Annex VI which 
currently requires all vessels sailing within an ECA to use fuel oil containing not more than 
1.0% sulphur by mass, regardless of flag.  

 
Members who may be affected by the above are advised to ensure that their vessels comply with the 
new Turkish regulatory requirements by January 1, 2012. 
 
Should Members have any questions your Managers will be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Joseph E.M. Hughes, Chairman & CEO 
Shipowners Claims Bureau, Inc., Managers for 
 THE AMERICAN CLUB  
 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 


